COAST GUARD RETIREE COUNCIL NORTHWEST MEETING
17 APRIL 2015
The meeting was called to order at 1035 by RADM Bert Kinghorn
In attendance:

Bert Kinghorn   


Stan Smith 

Capt Lebeau


Tricia Stolle     


Tim Lackey

Charlie Craig
David Sweeney


Phil Smith

Evelyn Oliver

Bruce Brady



Tony Espejo

Gary Ausman



Phone Attendance – Paul Luppert
Pledge of Allegiance 
Minutes accepted as printed
SPECIAL ORDER OF BUSINESS

RADM Kinghorn introduced first guest speaker, CAPT Donna Cottrell (CCGD13 dcs), printed bio available.

CAPT Cottrell introduced herself, talking about her life and career experiences.  

She then talked about some of the budget issues currently of concern.  The Coast Guard recently faced a potential shutdown crisis as the Department of Homeland Security budget was not passed until the last minute.  Although we now have a budget for the current year, we will have less funds than had been requested.  In the current outlook, next year’s budget looks worse and the following year looks worse yet.  It appears that funding for the National Security Cutter construction is on track through cutter number 8.  However, there is no foreseeable funding available for a new, and much needed, Polar Ice breaker.   There is no funding for fixed aids; D13 does not have any construction tenders.  A number of cost saving options are in place or being considered to get through austere budgets this year and in the future, including high-year tenure and CRSP as personnel reduction actions.  CG Maritime operations have already been cut back due to budget constraints — 6,000 fewer boardings last year than the year before; fewer migrant interdictions, reduced number of cutter patrol days. Feedback from units within CGD13 indicate that unit COs and OinCs are reporting that competing priorities are their biggest challenges and frustrations.  

CAPT Cottrell also said that the District is gearing up to deal with a number of Shell Oil company vessels transiting within district waters while transporting oil exploration equipment to the Bering Sea and Gulf of Alaska.  Some of those vessels will be pulling into Elliot Bay on their way north and are likely to draw attention from Greenpeace and local protesters, including kayakers.  

She added that there will be a number of Coast Guard runners participating in the Seattle Rock and Roll Marathon on June 13.  Additional runners and course volunteers are welcome and encouraged.  Wear a hat or other piece of clothing with any Coast Guard markings on it.  RADM Kinghorn will post information on the webpage.

OLD BUSINESS

Base Seattle briefing 

CAPT Marc LeBeau, Base Seattle CO attended meeting.  He passed that there was a new COMDTINST concerning Sexual Assaults.   As with all branches of service, sexual assault cases are a big concern throughout the Coast Guard. Total numbers are down.  The job of Victims’ Advocate is now open to civilians as well as military personnel.  

The base has recently issued an instruction outlining the response program for any reports of one or more active shooters on or near the base.  

The list of “Off-Limits” establishments, published by the Armed Forces Council, has been revised to include shops and facilities dealing with marijuana and other forms of cannabis.  If you can get a copy, you’ll have a list of all the pot shops in the greater Seattle Area.  

The Base change of command date has been set for 17 July.  CAPT LeBeau will be relieved by CAPT (sel.) Stanley Robonowitz.  

Pet Emergencies now qualify as justification for a loan under CG Mutual Assistance latest guidelines.  

Dave Sweeney reported that as of May 1st there will be new rates for meals at the Base Galley.  Although the rates have increased, they are still a bargain.  In many cases, other services have closed meal sales to civilians and retirees.   

The Retiree Service desk is up and running at Base Seattle.  Unfortunately, the two people manning the phones (Dave Sweeney and Tim Lackey) have reported very few calls.  Most days, they just go in and sit there all day long.  Tim Lackey reported that social media are playing a big job in disseminating information.

CHAPTER/AREA REPORTS

South Sound – Charlie Craig reported that overpass the joining McCord/Fort Lewis is almost completed.

Spokane - Paul Luppert reported that the Spokane Area Coast Guard Picnic is coming back this year. Retiree AE1 Rick Jones and his wife Charlene are organizing, planning and making arrangements to make the CG picnics an annual event.  This year’s picnic will take place on August 15th at the USAF recreational facility at Clear Lake.  Paul will pass the word as more details become available.  
Widows – Evelyn Oliver reported nothing new.

GOOD OF THE ORDER

The Seattle Area Coast Guard Picnic will be on August 7 this year.  It will again be held at the farm site where it was held previously.  Info will be on the website.

RADM Kinghorn reminded us that he had requested all Council members to submit a personal bio (or obit) about themselves by the next meeting.  Some of us are tardy….
A coffee service will be provided at future meetings

MOMENT OF SILENCE/ADJOURNMENT

RADM Kinghorn adjourned the meeting at 1154.

